

19th March 2015

Dear Parents/Guardians and Students,

7-10 Athletics Carnival 2015

The Dominic College Inter-House Athletics Carnival is to be held on Monday 30 March at the Domain Athletics Centre.

TRANSPORT TO & FROM DOMAIN:

Students can make their own transport to the Domain if they wish. They are required to arrive at the Domain by 8:45am. Alternatively they can catch buses provided by the school from Dominic to the Domain. Buses will depart Dominic from 8:15am (no later than 8:30am). All students are expected to travel back to school at the conclusion of the carnival. Busses will leave the Domain at approximately 2:45pm to travel back to Dominic in time for the normal afternoon busses.

On arrival at the Domain, students need to immediately report to their House area and Pastoral Teacher to be signed in.

PARENT OFFICIALS – I am currently in need of approximately 10 or more parent volunteers! If you are available to assist on the day, please contact me on the below email.

This is a normal school day and an important part of your child's school life. I encourage full participation and ask for your assistance in promoting this event.

Students are required to wear full sports uniform to and from the Domain but are encouraged to wear HOUSE COLOURS at the carnival.

In the case of a carnival cancellation, announcements will be made on all radio stations and classes will be as normal.



DOMINIC COLLEGE A Catholic School in the Salesian Tradition

A canteen will be open at the venue. Please encourage students to bring good food, plenty to drink, a coat, a hat, sunscreen, warm clothing etc.

Students who require medication are reminded to bring any medication that is necessary (i.e. Asthma inhalers, Epipens, etc.

Parents and Friends are invited to spectate. Listed below are the approximate start times of track events:

9:20am - 200m

9:50am - 800m

10:30am-100m

12:55pm - 1500m

1:30pm - 400m

2pm - Relays

Thank you for your ongoing support and commitment. Should you have any queries regarding the day, please contact me via email.

Sincerely,

Nicole Millikan - 7-10 Sport Coordinator

nmillikan@dominic.tas.edu.au